From: Kevin OConnor < kevin 62@optusnet.com.au>

Sent: Friday, January 22, 2010 4:33 AM **To:** secretary «Secretary @CFTC.gov»

Subject: Proposed New Regulations

Dear Sir:

I'm writing you about these new proposed regulations for the Forex market, As I'm a FOREX TRADER and a TAX Payer. I am not in favor of the government once again trying to put more regulation onto the people of the United States.

If in the past week has not shown Congress with the special election in Mass the people are tried you over reaching and controlling every aspect of our life's, This is not a NANNY STATE.

Let the Free Market and the people work and we will get the country of its financial troubles for which you put us into in the first place.

Sincerely

Kevin O'Connor